
February 13, 2025 

Urological Society of Australia and New Zealand 

Dear Dr. O’Connell, 

For more than a century, the AUA has worked diligently to foster education, research 
and the advancement of patient care globally. It is our desire to continue to collaborate 
and build bridges of friendship with all corners of the globe to foster progress in urologic 
care. As the largest urological organization in the world representing more than 25,000 
members from over 120 countries, the AUA is a strong advocate for international 
collaboration, information exchange and education.  

The AUA understands that there may be uncertainty around some of the recent U.S. 
Presidential Executive Orders on immigration and that these recent developments may 
be causing some concerns for our members and colleagues. 

The AUA values our collaborations and your partnership and would like to assure you 
that we are steadfast in our commitment to our members and their patients wherever 
they reside.  We look forward to welcoming our international members, colleagues, and 
partners to the 120th AUA Annual Meeting in Las Vegas, Nevada on April 26-29, 2025. 
We hope that you and your colleagues will join us in Las Vegas to not only share the 
latest scientific and clinical advancements, but to nurture friendships and establish 
camaraderie with colleagues from around the world. Together, our strong relationships 
foster advancements in Urology across the globe.  

We look forward to welcoming you to Las Vegas and have an exciting meeting planned.  
We appreciate your support and sharing this information with your members.  If you 
have any questions or concerns, please contact us at International@auanet.org.   

Sincerely yours, 

Stephen Y. Nakada, MD, FACS, FRCS (Glasg) David F. Penson, MD, MPH 
President Secretary 

Jorge Gutierrez-Aceves, MD Jose A. Karam, MD, FACS Jaspreet S. Sandhu, MD 
Associate Secretary Associate Secretary Associate Secretary 
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